
Cultural Resources Working Group Meeting 
January 3, 2019 

9:00 AM 
GRDA Engineering and Technology Center 

Tulsa OK 
Attendees via WebEx:        
Lynda Ozan, SHPO 
Cate Wood, SHPO  
Rhonda Hayworth, Ottawa Tribe 
Ethel Cook, Ottawa Tribe 
William Tarrant, Seneca Cayuga 
Rick Dubois, Seneca Cayuga 
Andrea Hunter, Osage Nation 
James Munkres, Osage Nation 
Kary Stackelbeck, OAS 
Norman Hildebrand, Wyandotte Nation 
Halona Cabe, Ponca Tribe 
Logan Pappenfort, Peoria Tribe 
Elsie Whitehorn, Otoe-Missouria Tribe 
Elizabeth Toombs, Cherokee  
Jeff Holth, Jacobson Law Group 
Joe Halloran, Jacobson Law Group 
Rachel McNamara, FERC 
 
Attendees (in person): 
Jacklyn Jaggars, GRDA 
Brian Edwards, GRDA 
Darrell Townsend, GRDA 
Charles Sensiba, Troutman & Sanders 
Rob Quiggle, HDR 
 
Mr. Dan Sullivan welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Jacklyn Jaggars took roll.  Rob Quiggle presented 
powerpoint (attached).  
 
Mr. Quiggle indicated the Pre-Field Work Report is scheduled to be completed in April 2019. A thorough 
review of the OAS and SHPO records is underway.  Dr. Hunter said it would be helpful to identify specific 
dates for future cultural resource working group meetings.  She also asked if tribes have overlapping 
concerns, will there still be one tribal monitor? GRDA does not know how that will be handled at this 
time.  
 
Mr. Holth with the Jacobson Law Group indicated that with respect to the license term extension, he 
asked if additional work would be planned for the additional time.  He asked that GRDA document in 
detail the plan for additional work.  He also asked if tribes would have an opportunity to comment on 
the proposal.  Ms. McNamara indicated that FERC’s Division of Compliance, not licensing, would grant 
the license extension.  If approved, the licensing division would have to issue a modified study plan 
schedule.   GRDA is in the process of preparing a license extension request and it will include details of 
the different studies and how will they occur over the additional years.  All parties will have an 



opportunity to comment on the proposed license extension application.  Should have 60 days according 
to the regulations.  
 
Mr. Hildebrand asked how much the APE has changed since the formation of the lake from present 
conditions today? GRDA indicated we won’t know that answer until the modeling is complete.  Mr. 
Hildebrand asked if GRDA would be purchasing additional easements upstream if necessary.  GRDA 
cannot answer that question right now.  
 
Mr. Quiggle indicated that GRDA will be distributing correspondence in the near future seeking 
concurrence on the APE from CRWG.  He asked for input from the group on applying Osage Nation 
standards to non-federal lands and asked if others had survey standards they would like for us to use.  
No response.  
 
Mr. Quiggle asked if the tribes had any recommendations on curation. Mr. Tarrant asked if that is 
something is discovered in the Seneca Cayuga area that he would like to take care of it instead of 
sending it to SHPO.   
 
Dr. Stackelbeck commented on the collection strategy and that it is important to collect as items are 
observed.  Otherwise, there might be an opportunity to erode and loot and potentially lose forever.  She 
will provide comments on Osage Nation practices after reviewing the document more thoroughly. Ms. 
Whitehorn supports Dr. Stackelbeck and Dr. Hunter’s recommendations. 
 
Mr. Toombs asked for all documents to be state to where/whom the information should go when 
requesting tribal information.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 10:30 AM.  


